






































































Aug. 14,  2014 

 

 

        
Project:   Pei Xi Wen  

                 15 Allison St 

                 San Francisco, CA  94112  
 
  
 

                                                    Permit     Brief    
 

 
Dear DBI: 
 
I  understand the hardship of my neighbor, the Skinas family, that have come upon them.  They have been  
 
very friendly and helpful neighbors. I wished the best to his family and his health. 
 
 
This permit  process has been a long and painful experience for my family as well. It not only taking   
 
so much of my time, it is also a  heavy financial burden for my family. I have paid over $30,000.00 dollar 
of  
 
fee including permit fee, school fee, architect fee, lawyer fee and engineer fee. Physically and mentally, I  
 
have lost sleep in many nights due to this conflicts, I  lost weight, appetite and  joy of  lives. 
 
  
As you understand, every  property owner in the city has the right to develop his/her property within the  
 
city code. For the last three year, my family has been following this city code, and tried to obtain a  
 
building permit. I submitted plans to the building department and planning department, made all 
 
 necessary changes to the design as requested  by the planning department, participated and attended  
 
public  hearing  and paid all required fee  to the city.  
 
 
Unfortunately, Skinas family  has challenge our permit in number of time with unreasonable excuses. 
 
They filed Discretionary Review during planning process, and they failed. 
 
 
And again, after the site permit is issued, they appealed the permit. 
 
 
In their statement, they stated the health issue regarding to  the older Skinas. As a fair statement , this is  



 
a purely a personal  issue, it shall never undermine my right to develop my property.  I do deeply  
 
concerned about Skinas's health. However,  heavy  construction only last a few months. I  will follow the  
 
city code,  limit the noise and dust during construction, and bring  down the negative impact to Mr.  
 
Skinas's health to a minimum.    
 
 
Skinas's family filed a complaint accuses me that I commence a major modification at 15 Allison street  
 
before the issuance of the permit. It was not correct.  The work was at the rear yard and it was to repair a  
 
common  side yard fence which both parties participated. Skinas family provided $1500.00  dollar  
 
of finical support for material and labor. I have receipt of  work to approved that Skinas's  participation. 
  
 
Finally, Skinas think the new design of 15 Allison was design as an apartment. My design is comply to  
 
planning design guidelines,  supported by the planning department. and approved by the planning  
 
commission as well. The new design only extend 20'-0" to the rear, only 2 story, and with a 3'-0" setback  
 
where Skinas's existing light well located.  All these effort were never enough. 
 
 
I have put lot effort to sit down with my neighbors to find a solution, to avoid further conflicts, we both  
 
failed. I felt helpless. As a lawful citizen, I paid my property tax every year, and follow the city code to  
 
develop my property. I like to keep this right and I believed this is a  common benefit for every property  
 
owner who own property in this city.   
 




















































































